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DATE: September 20, 2021 
TO:  Robert Schulz O.D., Chair Wisconsin Optometry Examining Board 
RE:  Wisconsin Optometric Association Comments on Telehealth  
 
Good morning, Chairman Schulz and members of the Wisconsin Optometry Examining Board (OEB).  My 
name is Peter Theo. I am the Executive Vice President for the Wisconsin Optometric Association (WOA) and 
appreciate the opportunity to provide a few thoughts relating to telehealth services provided to Wisconsin 
citizens as well as current legislation making their way through the Wisconsin Legislature (Senate Bill 309 and 
Assembly Bill 296).  
 
On several occasions over the last few years, WOA has raised the issue of telehealth care before the OEB, 
largely through brief comments during the public comment section on the agendas.  Our intention was (is) to 
have the board review and discuss eye care services provided through telehealth to Wisconsin citizens and 
how best to protect patients and consumers when receiving distant and remote care.   
 
WOA believes providers of vision and eye health care delivered via telehealth must be required to hold a valid 
Wisconsin optometry license to safely provide care to patients in Wisconsin. This would ensure these providers 
adhere to the same legal and regulatory requirements as instate, in-person providers. Additionally, we believe 
regulatory boards, such as the Optometry Examining Board (OEB), must retain the ability to regulate 
optometric services whether they are provided in-person or through telehealth, including the ability to adopt 
additional protections. We believe these elements are critical to protecting the health and safety of Wisconsin’s 
citizens.     
 
As mentioned above, there are currently two legislative proposals (identical bills) addressing telehealth in 
Wisconsin. These proposals offer a single definition of telehealth for all providers, including optometry. Since 
the Medical Examining Board adopted their own rules several years ago, it is unclear how or if any of these 
proposals would impact them.      
 
WOA has long recognized telehealth as an evolving tool for the delivery of health services, and we support the 
appropriate and safe use of telehealth services to supplement access to high-value, high-quality eye health 
and vision care. Telehealth can serve to improve patient coordination and communication among and between 
Doctor of Optometry, other eye doctors, and additional primary care or specialty care providers. However, we 
do have concerns that not all telehealth services and/or providers will maintain the same standard of care 
patients receive from services provided in-person.  WOA believes these concerns can be addressed by having 
the OEB retain regulatory authority over vision and eye health in telehealth as it currently does with in-person 
care, as stated in above. 
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to provide comments on the growing interest in telehealth services and the 
potential need to apply additional guiderails to its use in Wisconsin.    
 
Peter Theo 
Executive Vice president 
Wisconsin optometric Association 
(608) 332-6828 
petertheo@theoconsulting.net 
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